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Prior to leaving Vientiane for Saysomboun Provincial Hospital we were informed that one of the 
two oxygen concentrators we delivered in June was not functioning properly. We decided to 
replace it with a new Korean unit now available at Saysaatha Medical Supplies in Vientiane. We 
also provided oxygen tubing, adult and pediatric masks and cannula supplies. On site, we were 
able to repair the VisionAire concentrator. Now, three well needed units are available and 
strategically placed in emergency and recovery rooms and in the ward. 
 
We had not delivered the diagnostic ultrasound scanner last June for lack of a properly trained 
operator at the hospital. This situation has now been resolved as two doctors have been added 
to the staff, both with some ultrasound training. The unit has been installed on a voltage 
regulated power line with surge protector in the OPD room. As with every unit we have 



delivered to Health Care Centers, District and Provincial Hospitals, we have also provided 
adequate training and a Sony Video Printer with an ample supply of printing paper. 
 
Two iM8B Patient Monitors have also been delivered and proper training provided on the use 
of these units. This brings now to six the number of patient monitors available at the hospital, 
in addition to those permanently used in the Operating Theater. They are functioning well and 
are often in use. We however advised the director of Public Health that all equipment in use at 
the hospital should be properly grounded and provided support for re-wiring some electric 
cables and install plugs with adequate grounding. 
 
We installed proper lighting in the operating theater which is now in use almost every day. 
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We were asked by Dr. Lysao Lynhiavu, Chief of General Surgery at Mittaphab Hospital in 
Vientiane if we could replace an ultrasound machine LRF donated 10 years ago that was no 
longer in working condition. Considering the acute need for an ultrasonic scanner that can be 
used in the operating room as well as in the ward, we decided to place one of the available 
scanners at that location. Dr. Lysao is the only general surgeon of Hmong ethnicity in Laos. A 
great majority of his patients are poor Hmong people coming from far away provinces for 
various surgeries. The equipment will be used at no cost to the patients. While visiting 
recovering patients in the ward, we notice that there was not a single monitoring devise 
available on that floor.  

 
 

 



BAN KHOUANG HEALTH CENTER 
 

 
 
While visiting the Ban Khouang Health Center during the October outreach mission, we donated a 
Sonotrax Fetal Doppler on behalf of DAK. On average, the small center takes care of about 10 deliveries 
per month. Instructions for use were provided.    
 

 
 


